
 

 

  

 

Prayer and Praise – September 11, 2024  
 “Being confident of this very thing, that He which hath begun a good work in you will perform it 

until the day of Jesus Christ.”  Philippians 1:6 (KJV) 

 

Papua New Guinea: Today Executive Director Vince McCarty and former missionary Mark 

Brandt leave for PNG to attend the 50th anniversary celebration at the National Convention of 

Open Bible Churches in Papua New Guinea that begins next week. Please pray for safe travel 

and the Lord’s anointing in all services and activities.  

 

Nicaragua: Missionaries Nelson and Tirsa Gaitan share “We want to testify about our 18 

students that are first and second level INSTE. God has given us a beautiful crop of young 

people who are committed to serving God and have begun their studies at an early age. The 

youngest of them is ten years old and is showing amazing spiritual growth. We give glory to God 

for the desire He has placed in them. Last 

Wednesday a meeting was held where 

everyone gathered for a time of spiritual 

refreshing. Thank God for Brother Jairo 

Flores who is the mentor to both 

groups.” 

 

Please continue to pray for the speedy 

recovery of missionary Nelson's knee as 

he still has trouble walking. 

Paraguay: Field Director Julián Paredes asks: “Please pray that micro-traffickers in the 

neighborhoods decrease since drugs are causing so much harm to young people and that our 

authorities act with justice. Pray that a great spiritual revival comes to our Nation!” 

Please pray for rain as one of the largest forest fires is currently happening in Bolivia and 

Paraguay.  

 

 

 

 



 
 Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 

 
Global Missions, Open Bible Churches, 2020 Bell Avenue, Des Moines, IA  50315. Phone: 515-288-6761 | missions@openbible.org 

 

Uganda: Field Director John Bosco gives glory to God for 

Pastor Nicolm Mahabir (Nick). Pastor Nick visited different 

districts of Uganda. He ministered in Amagoro Open Bible 

Standard Church in Bukedea District, where he led new 

converts to their confessional prayer. Then on Monday, 

September 9, he taught in Merok-Agule Open Bible Standard 

Church in Soroti district. The church members received him 

with great enthusiasm. Please continue to pray for the 

expansion of the churches here in Uganda.” 

Liberia: Field Director Rev. Hilary Paul is grateful for the peace and stability of the Open Bible 

work in Liberia after assuming the role of president of Open Bible Standard Churches there. He 

thanks the Lord for the new self-help project of MOVE in Liberia which is starting a cassava 

(yam) farm to help produce funds for the MOVE department and other projects. Rev. Paul is also 

very grateful for the six new churches that were started after missionary Rich Kopp and his team 

introduced the Church Planting Academy program there several months ago. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Global Harvest offering for 2024, is to help Acropolis Medical Centre in Trinidad. Please partner 
with us to help purchase special medical equipment. This will help save lives physically and 
spiritually. To find out more and learn how you can participate in this special offering, go to: 
www.openbible.org/LetYourLightShine.      
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